Alland Party of New Lond

eadquarters

18 University Street Bolfast BT7 1HE Northern Ireland

Telephone (0232) 324274 Facsimile (0232) 333147

RESS RELLEASSE

25 January 1996

No Point in Talking to Spring - Alderdice tells Unionists

Alliance Leader, Dr John Alderdice, has reacted angrily to Tanaiste Dick Spring's negative comments about elections to All-Party Talks.

Dr Alderdice said:

"I am afraid that if unionists were to ask me about talking to Dick Spring, at present, I should have to tell them that they would be wasting their time. I don't believe they would find him open minded or prepare to listen to what they have to say.

"Prior to Christmas I and my colleagues, participants in the Forum, arranged to meet Mr Spring. Immediately in advance of the meeting he condemned in forthright terms the proposals which he knew heir content. A failure of politeness, much less of open-mindedness. Now he claims that elections to all party talks are a notion from only one side of the community. I regard that as a smear to my party, and a degree of partisanship, which seriously weakens the value he can have as a constructive contributor to balanced agreement. I trust that he will realise how damaging these remarks have been. If not, then it begs some questions about whether he wants talks in order to have a real exchange, or whether it is all about playing political games."

For further information contact: 01232 324274 or 01232 793097

CC:

PST, PSS, S/S Ó hUiginn, Counsellors A-I, Section, Messrs Teahon, Donlon, Murray & Dalton, Ambassadors London & Washington, Joint Secretary